Executive Council Meeting

2/1/09
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Crisanne Werner, Deanna Smith, Ryan West, Donna Fossum, Jennifer Knight, Kevin Multop, Leslie Limper, Richard Heath, Stacie Englund, Anny Hawkins, Melinda Dunnick, Anna Manley, Fayne Griffiths, Abril Hunt, Patrick Downey, Dina Birmingham, Sue Shogren, Heather Mattioli
CALL TO ORDER:

Crisanne opened the meeting at 8:57am. She asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the 12/11/08 Executive Council Meeting. Leslie moved and Anny seconded. The motion passed.
TREASURER’S REPORT:

Ryan referred the EC to his submitted paper report. Complete expenses for the Annual Conference are not yet included.
SECRETARY’S REPORT:
Dick reported that the handbook, computer and printer have been turned over to Michelle Frei and she is prepared to take the minutes at the Business Meeting on 2/3/09.

PAST PRESIDENT’S REPORT:

Leslie has completed her revision of the Policies and Procedures and they will be included with these minutes. Donna will distribute them at her first EC Meeting. She is continuing to work with NASFAA on their training program so we can utilize it in OASFAA. She has prepared the awards to be given on Monday night.
PRESIDENT ELECT’S REPORT:

Donna reviewed the exercise done at the transitional meeting in which we brainstormed OASFAA’s Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities and Threats. 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:

Crisanne again thanked all of the officers and the committee chairs for their assistance during her term as President. She reported that the check the EC approved for a donation to the NASFAA Dallas Martin Endowment has been sent.
VP REPORTS:
None.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

ANNUAL CONFERENCE:
Melinda reported that everything is progressing smoothly and that they should come in under budget.

ARCHIVES:
Ryan is still accepting anything we think is appropriate for the Archives. He will be distributing our 40th Anniversary sweatshirts at the Newcomer’s meeting.
DEVELOPMENT:
We were referred to the written report and advised that the Committee raised 70% of their goal in funds - $26,700.

FA101:

Leslie asked that we check the Treasurer’s Report for the committee’s most current budget numbers. She said the committee came in about $200 under budget. The only negative from the session was the room size because more people than expected attended. Next year, a larger room will be scheduled in advance as the training is expected to be held at Reed College again.
LEGISLATION & OSAC LIASION:
Susan submitted a report via e-mail as she could not attend this meeting. The House had passed their version of the Economic Stimulus package bill, including a $500 increase in Pell and a higher education tax credit of $2500. Congress will have to resolve any differences between House and Senate versions.

Dennis and Susan will report on OSAC activities in the OOG and Scholarship sessions on Monday at the Conference.
MENTORING:
Sue referred us to her report and indicated they plan to hand out applications for Mentoring on Monday. They have dropped the one-on-one concept and will use a 2 Mentor & 3 Protégé approach with a goal of 10 mentors and 15 protégés. There will be training workshops of 2 to 3 meetings for each segment of groups. Groups will be expected to meet monthly and define a project to work on.
Crisanne expressed her thanks to the committee for all the work in getting OASFAA to this stage.

MEMBERSHIP:

Heather referred us to her written report and pointed out we only had a drop of 21 from last year.
NEWSLETTER:

Sue indicated that the January 09 issue was completed and is now available on-line. Her report has proposed publication dates and advertising rates for which she is seeking our input. Abril said she would like to have the Development Committee help with the solicitation of ads. Ryan suggested putting advertising rates on our web site and a reminder to vendors of the publication dates of the newsletter. He also asked Dina to run some of these ideas and suggestions by the vendors when she meets with them.

Sue stated that the current policy is to accept only articles submitted by OASFAA members. She wondered if decision-making could be given to the editorial board. We seem to be getting enough submissions but any increase could give more options on what to publish. 
Crisanne wondered if non-member contributions could be considered on a space-available basis.

Leslie felt that we have so many other sources of information available to us that she would rather see the Newsletter limited to OASFAA items only.

Fayne speculated that we all need to tell our stories and wondered how best to do that.

Dick suggested we solicit the humorous incidents that occur in every financial aid office daily.

Sue felt if we made presented information anonymous that we might encourage more submissions.

Abril would like to see the VP’s encourage their segments to contribute.
Heather wondered about setting up a schedule to rotate submissions.

Kevin thought it would be helpful to have an financial incentive for submissions like the Reader’s Digest does for humorous contributions.

Leslie likes the interviews and perhaps they could be done with new members with help from Heather.

Sue said perhaps each VP could make a submission for each newsletter.

Dina said her experience as a VP made her wonder what a VP could do to help OASFAA.

Heather would like to see a new member questionnaire that could highlight the background and experience of our new members.

Ryan would prefer to leave discretion with the Newsletter Committee.

Dina suggested perhaps the policy could be softened to give other sources an outlet in compensation for supporting OASFAA.

Leslie agree to put something in writing for future consideration.

Sue will make a written motion for the next EC meeting.
SITE SELECTION:
Leslie is working with Crisanne for future decisions in this area.

TECHNOLOGY:

Pat referred us to his written report.
Sue mentioned that the Mentoring Committee will need to Pat’s help in devising a way for keeping mentors and protégés in touch electronically.

Melinda expressed her frustration over the delays from ATAC to post information for the Conference and arranging for registration.

Crisanne wondered if we needed to adjust our timeframes for submitting requests.
Melinda said it took from 11/2 to 12/11 to get the registration put onto our web site.

A question was raised as to whether ATAC is meeting the terms of our contract. Anna asked if we had other choices. 

Pat said that investigating another source was possible or we could investigate running the web site ourselves. Abril asked if we would be able to measure their performance and Pat said, yes. 
Ryan mentioned that we do not pay them very much for their service.

Crisanne asked if Pat could review our contract and report back to Donna.

Sue asked Pat to see if ATAC could put up a link where we could post pictures.

VENDOR LIASION:
Dina asked if there was a definition and expectation for her position. She felt there was some awkwardness with the Development Committee duties. She also wondered about a possible 2 year commitment for better continuity. Leslie will work with Donna to get Dina the handbook that she never received and help her with the transition in February. 
Jennifer indicated that the handbook will need to be updated.

Paper reports were submitted for the Outreach and Scholarships Committees.

Crisanne accepted a motion from Ryan to adjourn at 10:16am. Leslie seconded and the motion passed.
Submitted by 

Dick Heath

OASFAA Secretary

2/10/09
